DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

Monday, February 18, 2017
I.  Call to Order  - 6:02 PM
II.  Roll Call
Present:  

Bob Kims, President



Roxane Bertell



Marybeth Blackinton, Vice President

Dehnel Demianew

Brent Nyberg, Treasurer



Cathy Gallardo

Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary

Bob Pfister



Lynette Vrooman, Corresponding Secretary
Jim Sanders
Guest:  Burdette Sladek

III.  Review, Approve Minutes

M/S/C to accept December minutes as submitted.

M/S/C to accept January minutes as submitted

IV.  Events

A.  February potluck – This month’s potluck will have a Valentine’s theme.  There will be no program because the woman who was going to speak on chocolate and candy making cancelled.  Dehnel will  make up the flyers and Marybeth will post.


B.  DF Water Mutual Water Company – The Water Company Board of Directors has requested use of the building on February 16th at 6:00 PM which is the same time as our monthly potluck.  We will offer them the upstairs to use.  They will need to get in earlier to set up for the meeting.  Marybeth will make signs directing those attending the meeting upstairs.


C.  St. Patrick’s Dinner – The date has tentatively been set for Saturday, March 11th, doors will open at 5:00 PM, serving will start at 5:30 PM.  We will check with the Baptist Church to see if there is a conflict with their annual convention.  Each member of the Board has been asked to bring two dozen cookies, bars or cupcakes.  Marybeth will prepare a list of last year’s raffle prizes and asked Board members if they could try to get prizes from the same donors this year.  Bob Pfister will bake bread.  Dehnel will prepare the flyers and Marybeth will post them.  Marybeth will print the tickets which will be sold at the Dutch Flat Trading Post and Alta Store.  Jo will contact the musicians.  Rick Armstrong will bring and set up the sound system.

D. Easter Egg Hunt – M/S/C to accept Debby McClatchy’s request for $300 from the Childrens Fund for the annual Easter egg hunt on Saturday, April 15th.  
V.  Building

A.  Exterior Repairs - Burdette Sladek was the only contractor who is willing to work on the building repairs.  He was in attendance at the meeting and informed the Board that his hourly rate is $35.  He has worked one week and will be paid for his time by Brent.  He started on February 1st.  Contact phone 530-392-0369.


      A 9-yard dumpster will be needed to dispose of the materials removed from the building.  Marybeth will contact Tahoe Truckee Disposal and order one.  The building will also need two new exterior doors.  Jim estimated the doors and hardware will cost approximately $1000.  We will also need about 600 board feet of siding plus an extra 100 board feet to cover any errors.  Kubich Lumber in Penn Valley quoted $3500 to mill the wood.  M/S/C to spend the necessary money.  We will also need to put out a plea for volunteers to help paint primer on the new wood.  We already have enough brushes and rollers.

B.  Windows – Two windows upstairs behind the stage were broken in the recent storms.  Jim installed temporary plywood over them until we can get them replaced.

C.  Roof – The roof has been leaking during the heavy rains in January.  Marybeth will contact the painting contractor to see what he would charge to include the cost of painting the roof when he paints the building.  Jim feels we could use “Henry’s Sealant” on the seams to stop the leaks.  Jo will attempt to contact Chris Gibbs again to see if he would be willing to finish the repairs he started several years ago.  The good news is that the bats seem to be gone from the belfry.
VI.  New Business

Grant Proposal – Michelle Hancock has volunteered to take on the job of grant researcher for the Center.  She retires from her full-time job in April of this year.  The Board will need to come up with a priority list of projects for which to apply for grants.

VII.  Old Business

Basement storage – 

· Medical Supplies – We have a surplus of medical supplies we loan out.  There are now too many and we need to donate some items.  Suggested organizations are:  Veterans’ Home, Rock Creek Care Home. Salvation Army, and Goodwill.  Hopefully this can be done in the next couple of months.  

· WES donations – Some of the donations recently placed in the basement in boxes have gotten soaking wet from rain leaking into the basement.  We need to go through items soon and tidy up the area – yet another Spring project.

VIII. Financial


Treasurer’s Reports – Brent presented the December Treasurer’s Report.  After a clarification, M/S/C to appprove the report.  The January Treasurer’s Report was presented.  We have received a $238 refund from the purchase of online Quick Books program.  We purchased the two-user desktop version for $398 as well as paying $188 to Merrill Accounting for training.  M/S/C to accept January’s report.
IX.  Communications

A.  Rick Sims article – Marybeth received two articles from Rick Sims for inclusion in the next issue of Community.  The Board decided his submittal regarding HIV testing was not a suitable topic for the paper but would accept his story about an Uganda exchange student.

Meeting Adjourned:  M/S/C to adjourn at 7:30 PM.  
Next Meeting:  March 13, 6:00 PM
Submitted by:  Joanne Blohm, Recording Secretary
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